
  
 
 
 

April 11, 2024 
 

Working Together to Serve Our Community 
 
 

Notice of Construction 
 

Ferry Street Reconstruction 
CONTRACT No. 2024-495-19 

 
Provincial Construction Inc. will be performing road reconstruction including underground 
infrastructure replacements, new curbs and sidewalks, decorative street lighting, and 
landscaping for the City of Niagara Falls on the following streets: 
 
Ferry Street from Stanley Avenue to Clark / Ellen Avenue 
Buchanan Avenue from Spring Street to Ferry Street 
   
The project will be completed over two separate construction periods as follows: 

Period 1: April 22nd to June 28th, 2024 
Period 2: September 3rd to November 29th, 2024 

 
The period from June 29th to Labour Day 2024 will be a shutdown period during the peak tourist 
season.  During the shutdown period, the road and sidewalks will be temporarily restored and 
traffic operations will return to normal conditions. 
 
A road closure on Ferry Street is required in order to safely complete the deep underground 
servicing. Although the road will be closed to through traffic, local access to businesses and 
properties within the work zone will be maintained by the contractor during construction.  
Through traffic will be detoured around the work zone. 
 
In accordance with the contract documents, the contractor, Provincial Construction Inc. is 
required to notify emergency services of their daily operations. 
 
The work is scheduled to commence on April 22nd, 2024 with completion expected by the end 
of November 2024, weather permitting. 
 
For further information you may contact: 
 
Eric Lallouet 
Senior Project Manager 
Municipal Works, City of Niagara Falls 
4310 Queen Street, P.O. Box 1023 
Niagara Falls, ON  L2E 6X5 
(905) 356-7521 ext. 4216 
elallouet@niagarafalls.ca 
 


